Submission 207

Warrego Electorate Office
PO Box 945
ROMA QLD 4455
Telephone (07) 4622 8888
Within Electorate 1800 814 479
Facsimile (07) 4622 8777



Howard Hobbs MP Member for Warrego Shadow Minister for Main Roads and Local Government

CMC Review of Motorbike Noise Laws Attention Nadine Seifert GPO Box 3123 BRISBANE Q 4001

28 July 2008

Dear Ms Seifert

I refer to the CMCs review of Queensland's off road motorbike noise laws and the copy of enclosed correspondence received from Cr Graham Able of the Logan City Council.

and the second of the second o

describes a rock throwing incident which occurred on the Logan Motorway, where police were unable to apprehend the offenders as they use trail bikes to make a quick exit.

The use of trail bikes not only creates noise in urban and semi urban areas but the bikes are also used for criminal behaviour as can be seen from email.

It is not the bikes themselves that cause the problems but the misuse of these bikes by an irresponsible minority.

I trust the CMC will consider this situation as it would not appear to be an isolated incident.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Paracel 24th

Yours faithfully

Howard Hobbs MP

Member for Warrego

Shadow Minister for Main Roads and Local Government.

ENC